
March 26, 2023 

President Joseph R. Biden, Jr.  
The White House  
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW 
Washington, DC 20500 

Dear Mr. President:  

We are concerned by reports that your Administration is considering a return to the 
ineffective and inhumane practice of detaining migrant families.1 Your Administration was right to 
put an end to family detention in December 2021.2 Under both the Obama and Trump 
Administrations, family detention had disastrous effects on migrant families and children, without 
any corresponding improvement in border security or deterrence. We urge you to learn from the 
mistakes of your predecessors and abandon any plans to implement this failed policy. 

The Obama Administration restarted the practice of detaining families in 2014, and the 
Trump Administration continued this policy. We have therefore had ample opportunity to observe 
the devastating impacts of family detention on the well-being of children. The American Academy 
of Pediatrics found that Department of Homeland Security (DHS) facilities for detaining families 
did “not meet the basic standards for the care of children in residential settings.”3 The American 
Medical Association has long opposed “family immigration detention, separation of children from 
their parents in detention, and any plans to expand these detention centers” because of “the negative 
health consequences that detention has on both children and their parents.”4 Additionally, two of 
DHS’s own medical consultants concluded—after a series of ten investigations during both the 
Obama and Trump Administrations—that DHS family detention centers posed “a high risk of harm 
to children and their families.”5  

We have also learned that detaining families is ineffective and impractical as an immigration 
management tool. Family detention does not appear to have deterred desperate families from 
attempting to come to the United States—instead, the implementation of this policy corresponded 
with an increase in unique encounters of children and individuals in families “by an average of 57 
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